
Wah Yan College Kowloon Past Students Association Ltd.

2nd Wah Yan
7-aside Football League

Date:	 Every Saturday or Sunday, commencing in 
October, 2000

Time:	 3.00 pm~6.00 pm

Venue:	 Wah Yan College Kowloon, concrete 
football field

Teams :	 Maximum 28 teams
	 Each team with 7-12 of either WYHK or 

WYK past students (at least 4 are the 
respective Past Students' Association 
members)

Fees :	 HK$1000 per team  ($500 for teams of 
student members)

	 To be deposited with Bank of America, 
A/C No.000231299, under the name of 
Wah Yan College Kowloon Past Students' 
Association Ltd.

Deadline for enrollment :  Thursday 14.9.2000

Team Captains' Meeting :  Within two weeks after 
closing of enrollment

How to enroll:
-	 Download and complete an enrollment form 

(http://www.wahyan-psa.org.hk)
-	 Pay fees into bank and obtain a deposit slip
-	 Fax enrollment form and deposit slip to Ms 

Miranda Tang, WYKPSA office at 2384-4950

Queries:	Mr. Peter Tang (WYHK)~2866-8859
	 Mr. Ronnie Kung (WYK)~9038-9292

Annual Ball 2000
Date:	 Saturday, 23 December 2000
Place:	 Conrad Hotel, Admiralty
Price:	 $1000 per person
Contact:	 Ball Chairman
	 James Chan Pak Ling
	 Tel: (852) 2522 - 7155

	 PSA Chairman 
	 Lam Kin Keung
  	 Tel: (852) 9144-9357
	 E-mail: lkk23lam@netvigator.com

Happy Hours
Starting on 25 February 2000, our happy hour will be held 
every Friday from 6.00 to 8.00 pm at 10/F Chinese Club, 
Chinese Club Building, 21-22 Connaught Road Central, 
Hong Kong. With a more centrally located venue, we look 
forward to an even better turn out.

Family Retreat
Enjoy two days of quality time with your family, friends and 
Fr.Coghlan S.J.. 

Place: 	 Xavier House, Cheung Chau
Time: 	 4 - 5 November, 2000
Charges: 	 HK $220 / person
Reservation: 	Bernard Cheng
	 Tel: 9880-8300
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Wahyanites is an official newsletter published by the 'Wah Yan (Hong Kong) Past Students Association Ltd.' aiming at promoting communication among its 
members. You are most welcome to submit your article by fax to the Editorial Committee at 2893-9290. Ideas and opinions expressed in articles appearing 
in this Wahyanites are those of the authors and do not necessarily represent the ideas and opinions of the Editorial Committee, the School or the Association,
	
	 	 	 	 	 You may contact Mrs Eleanor Pang, our Executive Secretary, on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays between 9:00 am and noon at 2893-9290 for 
membership affairs. You may also leave your message via fax or voice-mail at the same telephone number. Alternatively, the Secretariat can be reached by  
electronic mail at this address: wyhkpsa@netvigator.com.

Editorial Commitee
Chief Editor   C O Fung (74)           Managing Editor   Leo Yu (91)           Member   Christopher Kho (80)

74 WYHK Reunion,
2000 Aug 12 at Patrick Lo's house - Bay area San Francisco.

Stephen Tse

Back row (fr left)

William Wong (74), Tommy Lai (74), 

Stephen Tse (74), Kong Chi Leung (73), 

Edwin Law (75), Stephen Luk (75).

Front row (fr left)

Raymond Tam (74), Patrick Lo (74), 

Paul Chan (73,74,75)

CONTRIBUTION

Student Members Committee
This year, Student Members Committee Annual Gathering Dinner took place on 1 July 2000 at the school hall of WYCHK. 
About 50 graduates from 1995 to 2000 attended the dinner, and they all had a great time that evening. On behalf of SMC, I 
would like to give special thanks to the school authority for their support to the function.  For the upcoming SMC events, 
please contact me at 97009959 or Chiwi Lai (97) at 98624109.

Mario Wong (96)
Chairperson 

Student Members Committee 2000~2001

Group Photo "How are you lately?" "Take your time and have a joyful night!" Mario
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(to be continued on P.7)

(contiuned from P.2)7th Wah Yan International Conference
The 7th Wah Yan International Conference was successfully held on 4-6th August 2000 at the Hilton Universal City and Towers, Los 

Angeles, California, USA. Over 150 Wahyanites from around the world took part, many with their families, and about 100 of them were 

from the States. Hong Kong and Kowloon schools combined sent a strong team of 18. The delegates from Wah Yan (HK) PSA included 

Andrew Mak, Philip Ching, Peter Wong, Michael Au, K K Lam, Armen Ho, Tommy Lai and Simon Chan. Guests included Fr. A. Farren, Fr. 

J. Foley, Fr. G. Zee, Mr. George Tam, Principal WYHK, Mr. Norman So, Principal WYK and a host of retired Vice-Principals and retired 

teachers. It was a memorable occasion. One has to be there to experience the warm 

atmosphere, strong fraternity and deep concern about the well being of fellow 

Wahyanites and the alma mater. 

George Tam impressed the delegation with his presentation on the development of Wah 

Yan Hong Kong. It included a specially produced video on disc which contained 

messages from Fr. Deignan, Fr. Coghlan, Gordon Wu and Martin Lee in person, images 

and video clips of Wah Yan College present and past. I can vividly recall how 

participants cried out with excitement the names or nicknames of past teachers and 

Jesuit fathers whenever their photos appeared on the screen. Sweet reminiscence was 

shown on their faces when the noise of the cicadas or the sound of the school bell was 

broadcast.  

Fr. Farren, Fr. Zee and Fr. Foley also 

spoke with wit and humour which left no doubt on the participants on the values and 

the future of Jesuit education. There were also fruitful discussions on scholarship funds 

for Wahyanites, nursing care support for the Jesuit fathers and a central Internet hub for 

all Wah Yan alumni chapters to facilitate communication and dissemination of 

information as a global network.

We took the opportunity to appeal for donations towards the Jesuit Fathers Nursing 

Fund and we had a generous donation of Can$8090 from the Toronto WYHK chapter.

One of the highlights was the Gala Dinner and Dance on 5 August at the hotel with 

over 250 participants. The performances by our fellow Wahyanites were just superb and 

in every way professional. The Cantonese opera songs sang in English by Mr. Wong 

Chin-wah were as enchanting as ever. Elvis Presley came to life that evening with his 

favourite songs. We later found out that he was in fact Larry Yip from Vancouver.  He 

was sitting right next to us during the day's session and we could not believe he could 

be that Elvis. The next morning K K Lam complained about pain whenever he turned his 

neck. We later found out why. The three Miss China Town were sitting right next to his 

table. He must have turned his neck 

too often and for to long to gaze at 

these charming young ladies at close 

range.

The group also had an enjoyable Sunday evening on the Queen Mary at Long Beach. In 

addition to having a nice dinner on board this special ship, there were chitchats on the 

good old days, thought provoking speeches and light-hearted jokes from retired 

teachers of Kowloon Wah Yan. They sang beautifully. Mr. Choy sang "One day When 

We were Young" and Mr. Wong Chin-wah immediately responded with his Chinese 

version.

The conference was very well organised, thanks to the hospitality of the Southern 
California chapter. They must have tolled night and day for its preparation. In 
addition to a very good setting and setup, we had the support of a strong IT team from 
the chapter for the very impressive presentations. Families accompanying the 

delegates were well looked after 
with tours of the various famous 
attractions around including the 
Universal Studio right across the 
street. It was an unforgettable 
experience worth the long flight 
to LA. It strengthened the alumni 
spirit, rekindled old friendship, 
promoted new acquaintance and bonded brotherhood amongst Wahyanites be they 
from WYHK or WYK. We look forward to more participants from Hong Kong at the 
next conference at Toronto in 2002.

Andrew Mak,  Michael Au, K K Lam
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Office Bearers 2000 - 2001

Wahyanites at Santa Monica Beach, California, 
August 2000.
Cheng Lap Yan, Lau Fu Man, Peter Wong, Joseph Li, 
KK Lam, George Tam, Andrew Mak, Tommy Lai, 
Dominic Lee and Norman So.

with those guys standing: Delegates at the 
Conference

the one with guys' back facing us: Wahyanites at the 
conference hall

Professor James Tong, Mr George Tam, Mr Andrew 
Mak in UCLA on 8 August 2000.

Mr. George Tam, Mr. Fung Kam Sang & Mr. Andrew 
Mak met the San Francisco Chapter on 8 August 
2000

Dim Sum lunch during the International conference at 
Los Angeles.
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